
FLORENCIA OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.
100 BEACH DRIVE N.E.

ST. PETERSBURG, FL 33701

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MINUTES
October 23, 2013

The Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m. on September 18, 2013,

in the Park Room at 100 Beach Drive N.E., St. Petersburg, Fl. 33701.  Ms. Sheila 

McDevitt, President, presiding

The other members of the Board of Directors present:

Mr. Galloway was absent

Mr. Sax

Dr. Swanick 

Mr. Woodrough

A quorum was present. Ms. Linda Fernandez and Philip Scott represented Associa.  It 

was affirmed that the agenda and notice of meeting had been posted as required.

Mr. Woodrough moved to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2013 special 

meeting, Dr. Swanick seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Reports of Officers and Committees

President

Ms. McDevitt reporting:

• The board had received guests from BB&T Insurance, and Dwight Darby during 

the open session.  The guests spoke to and answered questions pertaining to the 

insurance coverage and the recently completed audit.

• Dr. Terra is working on the November 1st Friday as no one had signed up for that 

date.

• The engineering study from Billier Reinhart for the sealant of frames and glass for 

all the windows in the building is completed and has been received by the board.  

There will be a special board meeting held November 1, 2013, at 10:30 a.m. to 

discuss the report.



Treasurer

Mr. Sax reporting:

• See attachments

• The fund balance is $629,000.00

• The year to date is favorable by $20,000.00

• There will be a Finance Committee Meeting held Tuesday October 29, 2013 at 

1:30 p.m.

• Mr. Sax moved to accept the audit from Dwight Darby subject to clarification of 

note 4.  Mr. Woodrough seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

DNA Liaison

Mrs. Olsen reporting:

• The Downtown Water Front Master Plan is scheduled for a RFQ in 60 days.

• The city has determined to poll 1,000 citizens to define the best function for the 

pier.  The hope is that will be done in 2015, with completion of the pier in 2017.

DRCA

Mr. Lee reporting:

• A meet and greet for the mayoral and council candidates was held at Bayfront 

Towers on October 15th 2013. 

Grounds Committee:

Ms. Royce Haiman reporting:

• The Ligustrum trees at the east entrance are still under study.  Soil samples 

have been submitted for study and we are awaiting results.  

The arborist will review the results.

Florencia Master Decorating Committee:

No report



Manager’s Report

Ms. Fernandez reporting:

• Management is actively seeking quotes for window cleaning to be performed

by mid November.

• The GAB reserve study and the Billier Reinhart window studies have been 

received.  Ms. Fernandez will contact Billeir Reinhart for some monetary

figures to present to the Finance Committee on 10/29/13.

• The mail out to the residents will include the following to be voted on:

o Borrowing from the reserve fund to pay for insurance premiums.  The 

loan will be paid back at 3% interest to the reserve fund.

o Funding the reserved funds at less than 100%.

o Having an audit performed less than every year.

New Business:
• Fitness room temperature will be 68 degrees until noon, 74 degrees after noon.
 

With no further business, Mr. Woodrough moved to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Sax

seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.














